
Message from the District Governor
To our Lions family-

Spring, spring, spring. I love the sound of it so 
much I feel the need to say it more than once.

Along with the season come Chicken BBQ’s, 
road cleanups, carnivals, and all the other events 
Lions, Lioness, and Leo’s are known for. And of 

course, the District 
Convention on April 22nd 
celebrating the 100th anni-
versary of Lions. I cannot 
emphasize enough the 
importance of your organi-
zation, not just reaching 
this milestone, but the 
bright future of our service 
to the community. So join 
your fellow 14-C Lions in 
honoring our past, present, 

and the second century of “WE SERVE.” Please 
send in your District Convention registration today!

Lions Clubs International was not the only com-
munity service organization founded in that era. 
Several others did not survive for various reasons. 
After a century of service, YOU are still the leader 
in the field.

Even with nearly one and a half million mem-
bers, there is always room for growth. We have 
built momentum and must continue striving to 
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increase membership so there are more hands to 
serve.

Lions Clubs International President Bob Corlew 
announced recently that the Service Framework LCI 
will be focusing on for the next 5 years will be 
Vision, Hunger, Environment, Diabetes, and 
Pediatric Cancer. Please take a couple minutes and 
view the video explaining the 5 year plan [click 
here on blue text].

 See you at the District 14-C convention!
ALL ABOARD TO SERVE,
Governor Kerry
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Governor’s Visits
Monday, April 10 West Shore
Tuesday, April 11 Boiling Springs
Monday, April 24 Penn Twp. Lioness
Tuesday, April 25 East Berlin
Monday, May 8 Pinchot Park Lioness

DISTRICT 14-C CONVENTION
Registration Deadline

April 12
(both convention and banquet)

Keynote Speaker —
PID Cindy Gregg

Saturday, April 22, 2017
Registration Begins 12:30 PM

Wyndham Garden
2000 Loucks Road, York, PA

Join us as we celebrate 100 years 
of Lions Service

Registration Form on page 6
More info pages 5-6

http://e-district.org/sites/14c/
mailto:DGMcKnight@att.net
https://www.magnetmail.net/actions/email_web_version.cfm?recipient_id=1183693904&message_id=14084472&user_id=LIONSPROD&group_id=985791&jobid=36851475
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From the First Vice District Governor:
Greetings Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos,

Do you read your LION magazine? If you are 
reading my message in this month’s district news-
letter, you are probably more likely to read the 

LION than most of our 
members. I was catch-
ing up on the March 
issue the other day. It’s 
amazing and inspiring 
to learn about the great 
work being done by 
Lions all across our 
country and around the 
world. The little bit of 
time I spent reading just 
a few pages of the 
magazine generated sev-
eral ideas for potential 
new projects and fund-

raisers to share with my club and the district. 
I’m guessing you’ve experienced a similar reac-

tion while reading the LION. It’s exciting, and I 
hope motivating, to come up with an idea that could 
positively impact your community or benefit your 
club. Imagine the energy we would unleash if we 
could get all of our members to catch that same 
excitement. Imagine how many more lives would be 
positively impacted by the release of that energy. 
And imagine how contagious and inviting that 
excitement would be to potential new members.

With that thought in mind, let’s think about how 
we can encourage our members to regularly read 

First VDG Dennis Cope

their LION magazine. Here are a few ideas to get 
you started:

• Have your tail twister ask a trivia question 
from the previous month’s issue at each 
meeting. Those who can’t answer pay a fine.

• Develop a 10-question quiz from the previous 
month’s issue and award a prize to the Lion 
who gets the most correct answers.

• Highlight one or more articles from the 
current issue and ask members to read the 
entire article when they get home.

• Assign a new Lion and his/her sponsor the 
task of reading the current issue of the 
magazine and coming back to the club with 
an idea for a new project or fundraiser. 
(NOTE: Be willing to follow through with 
their suggestion)

The LION magazine is a continuous source of 
ideas and inspiration to help our members and clubs 
remain active and engaged. Encourage your mem-
bers to read every issue. Also encourage them to 
give their old copies to friends, colleagues, or fam-
ily members to help generate interest in member-
ship. Let’s take advantage of this underused 
resource.

Yours in Service,
Dennis Cope
1st Vice District Governor
dennis.cope@icloud.com 
717-357-3142

Support Lions Projects:
Pinchot Park Easter Egg Hunt and
Littlestown Chicken BBQ

Pinchot Park Lions will sponsor their annual 
Easter Egg Hunt Saturday, April 15, at Pinchot 
Park, near Rossville. The egg hunt starts at 1 PM for 
everyone who will be bringing children or grand-
children to participate in the egg hunt. There will be 
prize eggs that the kids will find, and they will 
receive a prize. And there will also be peanut butter 
and coconut eggs handed out to the children. 

Littlestown Lions will have a chicken bar-b-q 
April 23, from 10:30 AM until sold out.  It will be in 
the first block of E. King St., between the square 
and Sheetz.

District Cabinet Minutes
Were Sent Out Separately

Click Here for Link to 
Minutes on Website

or
If you were unable to open 
the first file you were sent.

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
http://e-district.org/userfiles/647/file/Cabinet%20Minutes%202017-02-18.pdf
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District 14-C will be honoring its new Golden 
Lions again this year at the District Convention. We 
will be honoring six Lions who began their service 
in 1967. 

The new Golden Lions are 
Lion Mark Basehore of the Mechanicsburg Lions 

Club
Lion Stanley Brown of the Jacobus Lions Club
Lion Donald Cook of the Dillsburg Lions Club
Lion Ralph Meyers of the East Berlin Lions Club
Lion Gilbert Parthemore of the New Cumberland 

Lions Club
Lion Lorin Stough of the Dillsburg Lions Club.

It would be wonderful to see all six with their 
supporting club members at the District Convention 
on April 22 at the Wyndham Gardens Hotel on 
Loucks Road.

Secretaries! I made the list from the official LCI 
records, but please let me know if there is someone 
who has been overlooked. Occasionally, when 
members have changed clubs or have a break in 
service, the LCI record can be wrong, so let me 
know by phone or email if there is anyone else that 
we need to recognize in their 50th year of service.

2017 Silver Lioness
To Be Honored

Lioness Lynne Elicker of the Dover Lioness 
Club will be honored at the District Convention 
with a Silver Lioness pin and certificate commemo-
rating her 25 years of service to Lionism and her 
community.

Lioness Club Secretaries should contact me if 
their club has a Lioness who will be completing 
their 25th year of service in 2017. Email me at 
george_hilsinger@live.com or phone me at 
717-530-4978 immediately to make sure we can 
honor them at the District Convention this year.

PDG George Hilsinger
george_hilsinger@live.com
717-451-6949

50-Year Lions to be Honored
At District Convention Beacon Lodge Work Weekend

District 14-C Spring Work Weekend will be held 
on April 7, 8, and 9, 2017. Come and join us for 
work, fun, fellowship, and to contribute to your 
Lions camp. The purpose of this activity is to ready 
the camp for the coming camping season. Projects 
have not been assigned for this weekend. We will 
be getting this information in March.

Beacon Lodge will provide meals and lodging 
along with bedding for the weekend. All you will 
need to provide are work clothing, work gloves, 
wash cloth, and your personal items. Plan to arrive 
Friday evening, April 7, or by 7 AM on Saturday, 
April 8. We will work until lunch on Sunday and 
leave for home after lunch.

As always, the accomplishment of this activity 
depends on Lions to give their time and efforts. I 
encourage the Lions to participate in this important 
activity.

It is very important that the staff at the camp 
know how many will be attending, so that they can 
order sufficient food and prepare accommodations. 
They need to know the exact number to expect. 
Please call me by April 1, 2017. Do not hesitate to 
contact me if you have any questions. My phone 
number is 717-650-2966 and my email is 
lkbljb@comcast.net. This weekend will be limited 
to the first 40 Lions who register. To register please 
call me so I can notify the camp of the number 
attending this service project. PLEASE DO NOT 
CALL THE CAMP!!!

PDG Larry J. Bare
Beacon Lodge Work Weekend Chairman.

Beacon Lodge Work Weekend

Zone Chair Duane Hull, Governor Kerry, Second 
VDG Lisa Griffie, and First VDG Dennis Cope at 
zone 3-B zone social at Dover Fire Hall.

mailto:george_hilsinger@live.com
mailto:lkbljb@comcast.net
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UPCOMING LION EVENTS
Date Event Location Contact Information

April 7-9 Beacon Lodge Work Weekend Beacon Lodge Camp PDG Larry Bare
April 7 Southern Gospel Concert Northern York HS Auditorium see p. 11
April 15 Easter Egg Hunt Pinchot Park see p. 2

April 15 Pit Beef Sandwich Sale Godfrey Brothers Meat, York see p. 15
April 22 District Convention Wyndham Garden, York see pp. 5-6
April 23 Chicken BBQ E King St., Littlestown see p. 2

April 23 Bingo New Oxford Social Club Pavilion see p. 11
April 25 Student Recognition Night S Newton Twp. Fire Hall see p. 8
April 29 Arendtsville Spring Fest South Mountain Fairground see p. 11

April 29 Evening Concert Dover Intermediate School see p. 11
May 6 Yard Sale and flea market New Freedom see p. 15
May 18-20 State Convention Seven Springs click here

May 20 Chicken BBQ Several Hanover Locations see p. 15
June 30 Internat’l Convention Chicago click here

June 29, 2018 International Convention Las Vegas click here
July 5 , 2019 International Convention Milan, Italy click here

July 22 Zone 2-B Picnic Pinchot Park TBA
July 28 Lions at Hbg Senators FNB Field see p. 12
August 26 Beacon Lodge Golf Outing Mt Union see p. 13
Nov. 4 Hanover Lions Anniversary save the date TBA

mailto:lkbljb@comcast.net
http://www.palions.org/Convention%20Registration%20Form%202.pdf
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/attendees/registration-information.php
http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/about-lcicon/lcicon-locations.php
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mailto:sas2953@comcast.net
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2017-2018 DISTRICT 14-C DIRECTORY ADVERTISING 

Please consider placing an advertisement in our District Directory for 2017-2018.

All monies received will help to offset the printing cost of the directory.

Select Ad Size: 

_____ Full Page 4”W x 7” H $50.00 

_____ Half Page 4”W x 3-1/2” H $25.00 

_____ Patrons $10.00 

The Ad should read as follows (or attach a separate sheet): 
• Please type or print clearly; all ads will be in black and white 
• Business cards and letterheads are acceptable. 

PATRONS
Cost of listing a single name, Mr. & Mrs., or a group is $10.00 (Max 40 Characters) 
1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

Make Checks Payable to: District 14-C Directory 
• Send Payments to: Dennis Cope, PO Box 514, Arendtsville, PA 17303 
• Ads may be sent by mail along with payment or emailed to: dennis.cope@icloud.com

All Ads and payments are required by May 26, 2017. 

mailto:dennis.cope@icloud.com
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This month we are pleased to highlight another 
hardworking volunteer Lions couple . We had a lot 
of Lions to choose from. As we searched through 
the northern end of our district, we came upon Jill 
and Lamar “Peck” Freeland from the Plainfield 
Lions Club. 

Lion Jill is currently serving in her second term 
as President, having rotated through the ranks on 
both occasions. Her husband, Lion Lamar, has been 
through the officer rotation four or five times and 
has also served as a zone chairperson. 

 Jill grew up in Sunbury, while Lamar hails from 
Newport. Both met while at Bloomsburg College, 
married 57 years ago, and went together to the 
Carlisle Area School district, where she spent her 
career in elementary education and he taught busi-
ness classes at the high school. Lamar was intro-
duced to Lionism by Jill’s elementary school prin-
cipal, who had been active in the Newville Lions 
Club and was then forming the Plainfield Lions 
Club in 1959. 

Lamar’s teaching and coaching responsibilities 
took priority in life, and he was unable to remain 
active with Plainfield until shortly before his retire-
ment from teaching, about 20 years ago. Like other 
“Lion wives” of the time, Jill always could be 
counted on to help out with Lions fundraising and 
community projects, and she also enjoyed traveling 
with Lamar to everything from zone meetings to 
International Conventions. Finally, about 10 years 
ago, she, along with two other “Plainfield wives”, 
joined the Lions Club herself. She and the other 
women were welcomed without any issues, and her 
service continues through this day.

Lionism gives Jill and Lamar the service activity 
they can work on together throughout their retire-
ment. Though neither has served in district level 
offices, both enjoy working on district projects. Jill 
has been involved with the vision screening pro-
gram from the beginning. She is very pleased with 
the start of the program and hopeful for its expan-
sion and success in the future. District, state, and 
International activities have also given them many, 
many friends whose companionship they have 
enjoyed over the years. 

The Freelands’ story is an example of how each 
Lions Club can look at their own spouses and fami-
lies for potential new members. If you show them 
someone with whom they have something in com-
mon, they might just become members. Events 

geared around the families of your members might 
prove to be just the recruiting tool you have been 
looking for.

Lion Michael and 
Lion Theresa Craley
Family and Women’s Specialists

Families Together In Lionism: The Freelands Of Plainfield

You May Note Some
Items in Blue

Click on These
for Hotlinks

to more information

mailto:dartha430@comcast.net
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hyperlink
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LCIF Report:
Memorializing PDG Noah

Now is the time of year for Lions Clubs in 
District 14-C to make decisions to help those in 
need and to recognize club members with a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship. As a District we are $7,000 + 
under last year’s donations. Even though the 
District Coordinator could not get out to clubs, there 
should not be a need for a visit to stimulate the 
club’s giving. Remember the slogan – Where’s 
There’s a Need, There’s a Lion.

On a positive note, PDG Noah’s family 
requested memorial donations be made to LCIF in 
lieu of flowers, etc. At this point, Memorial gifts to 
LCIF total $1845. At the recent Cabinet meeting, 
we had 5 raffle baskets which added another $288 
to the total. The District Governor will name two 
MJF at the request of PDG Noah’s spouse, Becky.

One Lions club and one Lioness club contributed 
to the memorial. I would suggest other clubs con-
tribute a memorial gift to LCIF. PDG Noah was an 
outstanding Lion, with much enthusiasm not only 
for LCIF but all Lions in general.

Be a 100% Contributing Club
Beginning this year, all monies received for 

Contributing Member Pins are eligible for MJF 
credit. Another suggestion would be to make your 
club a 100% Contributing Member Club. A club 
could do this for any of the three categories of 
Contributing Member Pins. This would probably be 
controlled by the number of members in the club. 
This would be a great way for a club to contribute 
to LCIF and also have each member receive a 
Contributing Member Pin.

When a club contributes to LCIF, my suggestion 
would be in two ways – Area of Greatest Need or to 
the Measles Initiative. The Measles program contin-
ues to strive to reduce the number of Measles cases 
and /or deaths throughout the world. 

Every dollar counts, 
PDG Gordon Sinclair,
MD-14 LCIF Coordinator

Peace Poster and Essay 
Contest

“The Future of Peace”
Lions of District 14-C: Join in the celebration of 

the 30th anniversary of Lions Club International 
Peace Poster Contest by sponsoring a group of stu-
dents. As quoted from The Lions Magazine, 
“Nothing speaks louder to the world’s need for har-
mony than a child’s vision of peace — except for 
the collective expressions of millions of children.” 
Let’s encourage children’s voices in our communi-
ties to be heard through our sponsorship.

For 2016-2017, over 100 students in our 14-C 
district created peace posters that were outstanding! 
It was apparent that the students devoted much time 
in their thinking about, planning, and creating their 
posters. We congratulate all of the students who 
participated along with the following sponsoring 
clubs: Jacksonville Lions Club, Arendtsville Lions 
Club, Plainfield Lions Club, Newville Lions Club, 
Fairfield Lions Club, and Jacobus Lions Club.

I hope we can add more sponsoring club names 
to that list next year, along with increasing the num-
ber of participating students. I truly encourage all of 
our clubs to become involved in sponsoring a group 
children to enter the contest. It is a great way to 
make a connection with your community along with 
giving young people the opportunity to express their 
vision of world peace. 

 So, Lions of 14-C, get on board and order your kit 
for the Peace Poster Contest for 2017-2018! The 
theme for 2017-2018 is, “The Future of Peace.” The 
Peace Poster kits have been redesigned for this 
special anniversary. Much information about the 
Peace Poster Contest is available on the LCI 
website along with information about how to order 
the Peace Poster kit. You can also order by calling 
Club Supplies Sales at (630)571-5466 or 1-800-
710-7822.

Remember, one kit must be purchased for each 
group your club sponsors.

Essay Contest
Lion Clubs around the world are also encouraged 

to sponsor students in the Lions International Essay 
Contest. This essay contest was created to offer an 
opportunity to visually impaired young people to 
express their feelings about world peace. The theme 
of the 2017-2018 International Essay Contest is also 

continued on next page

mailto:sinclair94@verizon.net
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/peace-poster-contest/index.php


10

“The Future of Peace.” Students who are visually 
impaired and who are ages 11, 12, or 13 on 
November 15, are eligible to participate. For the 
essay contest rules and application form, go on line 
to this link [click here].

If you have any questions or would like me to 
share more information about the Peace Poster 
Contest with you club, please contact Lion Patti 
Hullmann at hullmannt@aol.com 

The 2016-2017 winner of the Peace 
Poster Contest (pictured on right) 
was Lakkana Meepara, a 13 year 
old student from Thailand, and was 
sponsored by the Bangkok Pinklao 
Lions Club. The theme was “A 
Celebration of Peace.”

Peace Poster and Essay Contest (continued from page 9)

The Plainfield Lions Club recently honored 
Cheyenne Dyarman as their March Student of the 
Month.

Cheyenne is a senior at Big Spring High School. 
She is a member of the National Honor Society and 
serves as Vice-president for the school’s FFA (Future 
Farmers of America) club. She loves to spend time on 
the farm, especially raising her goats. Cheyenne is cur-
rently weighing all options before deciding on her 
future path.

Cheyenne is the daughter of John and Melanie 
Dyarman, and has a brother Dakota.

Cheyenne, on the left in the picture at left, is shown 
receiving her award from Lion Sue Holtry, co-
chairman of the Student of The Month Committee for 
the Plainfield Lions.

Plainfield Student of the Month

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/essay-contest.php
mailto:hullmannt@aol.com
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https://www.facebook.com/events/1240908552640879/
mailto:deb_gibbons@hotmail.com
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Pit Beef Sandwich  Sale 
Supports “Friends For A 
York County Hospice Home”

The Jacobus Lioness will hold a pit beef sand-
wich sale on April 15th from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM
at Godfrey Brothers Meat Shop, 7137 Susquehanna 
Trail S., York, PA 17403 (South of Jacobus). All 
profits will support the Friends For a York County 
Hospice Home. Great beef packed sandwiches for 
$7.00. Contact Donna at 428-1426.

Mechanicsburg Pillow 
Project

In celebration of the Lions Clubs 100th anniver-
sary, the Mechanicsburg Lions Club partnered with 
residents of Traditions of America, on a special pro-
ject to help Pink Hands of Hope. The project, led by 
Lion Cathy Stank, made 100 “Port and Comfort” 
pillows for Women in the fight. The pillows were 
presented to Brian Gaughen at the Pink Hands of 
Hope Location on Monday, March 20.

Club members who worked on the project mak-
ing the pillows were Lions Cathy Stank, Lion Sue 
Miller, Lion Susan Holder and Lion Lana 
McCaulley. TOA volunteers included Nancy 
Sandys, Cindy Cramer, Jeanne Dippel, Elaine 
Hellen. (photos below and at right)

http://www.newfreedomlionsclub.org/yardsale
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Heroin Awareness Event sponsored by New Freedom Lions
  New Freedom Lions Club sponsored a “Heroin Awareness” event in March. Nearly 200 citizens of all ages 

attended the 2 hour informational meeting and heard speakers including members of the York Opioid Collaborative 
(formerly Heroin Task Force). Chief Deputy Prosecutor Dave Sunday and Coroner Pam Gay were present from the 
Collaborative. Chief James Boddington spoke about how to share information anonymously with police. 

    Two mothers who have lost sons to heroin addiction shared their heartbreaking stories. Several people who 
are currently in recovery programs and family members of persons struggling with addictions described how their 
lives have been impacted by Heroin. Questions were taken from the audience.

    Deputy Prosecutor Sunday is encouraging our Lions Clubs to sponsor similar events. He is available to help 
with the planning, or to visit and speak directly to your club. If your Lions or Lioness Club would be interested in 
learning more about what you can do regarding this nationwide problem, please contact District Governor Kerry to 
receive additional information.
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Welcome to Our New Lions Member!
Member Club Sponsor

Daniel S. Crumling Camp Hill Richard Gulden
Climbing New Mountains Together as Lions!

In Memory of our Deceased Lion
Member Club

Harry E. Adams New Cumberland

DISTRICT 14-C PROCEDURES MANUAL
Please note that the District Procedures have been completely updated under a “Change 1.” They are posted on 

the District Website under “District 14-C Procedures” on the left of the main page. Please feel free to contact any 
cabinet member should you have comments on the procedures. Any proposed changes will be addressed at future 
cabinet meetings as directed by the District Governor under the Procedures amendment process. 

PDG John Parker,
Constitution and Bylaws Committee Chairperson

The NE PA Lions Service Foundation is now 
processing and awarding grants to clubs. The 
Foundation serves the nine Districts in northeast 
Pennsylvania that previously participated in the NE 
PA Lions Eye Bank. 

Grants are available for the following types of 
projects: 

Baby Monitors for Deaf Parents
Cataract Surgeries
Corneal Transplants,
Guide Dogs
Hearing Aids
Magnification Equipment
Sign Language Instruction
Special Contacts/Glasses
Speech Therapy
Talking Computer Software
Vision Therapy
Vision Screening Equipment.

Other vision or hearing related projects may also 
qualify, so contact them if you need help with a pro-
ject.

At the March Board meeting final approval was 
given for a scholarship program at the Salus 
University College of Optometry in Philadelphia to 

assist medical professionals such as Occupational 
Therapists and Rehabilitation Therapists in obtain-
ing their visual impairment certification. Recipients 
are expected to serve in one of our Northeast 
Districts.

The NE PA Lions Service Foundation is a tax-
exempt charitable foundation. 

Check out the Foundations’ website at 
nepalsf.org for more information.

PDG George Hilsinger, Jacksonville Lions Club 
Lion Robert Dickson, New Freedom Lions Club 
NEPALSF Board Members for District 14-C

NE PA Lions Service Foundation News

http://www.nepalsf.org
mailto:George_Hilsinger@live.com


District and State 
Meetings

For all Lions, Lionesses, and 
Leos!

District Convention
Celebrating 100 Years of Lionism

Saturday, April 22
Wyndham Garden, York

Begins at 12:30 PM

State Centennial Convention
May 18-21

Seven Springs

International Centennial 
Convention

June 30-July 4
Chicago, Illinois

Help Us All Get Aboard
Lion Steve Shipman (Dillsburg Lions) is editor 

of this newsletter.
Lion Steve needs your news and information. 

The best way to get him items is to send pictures as 
JPEG files (they don’t look as good if he takes them 
from your PDF), and text as either a Word docu-
ment or a Rich Text Format (rtf) file. He cannot 
open WordPerfect or Microsoft Publisher files, and 
please watch your Word settings so they don’t come 
to his Mac in the infamous winmail.dat format.

Send him items at prsteveshipman@gmail.com, 
or call or text him at 570-916-7780. If you have not 
entered the computer age, his snail mail is 436 E 
Ridge Rd, Dillsburg PA 17019. Glossy photos work 
best. He is happy to retype text. If you give him an 
idea of how you want your item to appear, he will 
do his best.

Please do not send e-mails to the 
Comcast address. We use it only to send 
this newsletter and other items, and it is 
not checked regularly. Click on this arti-
cle or email prsteveshipman@gmail.com

Lions District 14-C
W. Stevens Shipman, Newsletter Editor
436 E Ridge Road
Dillsburg PA 17019

mailto:prsteveshipman@gmail.com

